M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

DR. MARIA BROWN, CHAIRPERSON

                        KAREN BYRD

                        JULIA PILE 

                        Dr. TIFFANY SCHUSSLER

                        JESSE PARKS

                        MATTHEW TURNER, SUPERINTENDENT

DATE:
MARCH 28, 2021

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN
RE:                 FAMILY FRIENDLY PARTNER SCHOOL LEARNING COHORT: MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT 2021-2023 BETWEEN THE PRICHARD COMMITTEE FOR ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AND JONES MIDDLE SCHOOL
                        Research shows that family engagement is strongly associated with a positive school climate, academic growth, and socioemotional well-being. 
                        The KY Collaborative for Families and Schools identified Jones Middle School as one of 50 schools delivering a high-impact family engagement program in the Commonwealth of Kentucky. 
                        The Prichard Committee received a grant from the US Department of Education to support the KY Collaborative for Families and Schools by providing training, technical assistance and services to families, community partners, schools and district administrators that support effective family and community engagement in schools.
                        The NYU Metro Center will gather data about family engagement district-wide specifically focusing on Jones Middle School. This work offers Jones the opportunity to further enhance the outstanding existing family engagement work, gain recognition for the work, and support other schools to improve.  

      I have attached a copy of the Family Friendly Partner School Learning Cohort: Memorandum of Agreement 2021-2023, for your reference. 
                        I recommend the board approve the Family Friendly Partner School Learning Cohort Memorandum of Agreement 2021-2023 as presented
